
Email: thomastown.west.ps@educaƟon.vic.gov.au  Phone: 9465 4317     

Mon 14 Feb Gr 5/6 CoƩage by the Sea Camp 

Thur 10 Feb TWPS FREE Family Fun Night: 
KABOOM Sports 6:30pm 

Tue 22 Feb 
SSP Literacy InformaƟon Session 
for Parents 3.30-4.30pm 

Tue 22 Feb 
SSP Literacy InformaƟon Session 
for Parents 6pm-7pm 

Tue 22 Feb  School Council meeƟng 6:30pm 

Tue 08 Mar Brainstorm ProducƟon  
FREE Wellbeing Incursion 

Mon 14 Mar Labour day (Public Holiday) 

Tue 15 Mar Curriculum Day    
(Students do not aƩend School) 

Thu 24 Mar GRIP Leadership  Conference  

Mon 28 Mar Gr 5/6 Incursion 

Wed 06 Apr Parent Teacher Interviews 

Fri 08 Apr Last Day Term 1  
(Students dismissed at 1.15pm) 

Tue 26 Apr Term 2 Begins 

Tue 17 May Curriculum Day    
(Students do not aƩend School) 

Mon 13 Jun Queens Birthday (Public Holiday) 

Fri 24 June Last day  of Term 2 
(Students dismissed at 1.15pm) 

Mon 11 July Term 3 Begins 

Fri 12 Aug Curriculum Day    
(Students do not aƩend School) 

Thu 15 Sep Parent Teacher Interviews 

Mon 03 Oct Term 4 Begins 

Mon 31 Oct Staff Report WriƟng Day 
(Students do not aƩend School) 

Tue 01 Nov Melbourne Cup Day  
(Public Holiday) 

Tue 20 Dec 
Last Day Term 4 
(Students dismissed at 1.15pm) 

Fri 16 Sep Last day of  Term 3  
(Students do not aƩend School) 

No.1  4th February 2022 

From the Principal 
TWPS has had a fabulous start to the school year! Students 
are happy, engaged and ready to learn and reconnect with 
their friends. All grades quickly seƩled into a rouƟne and 
are now very much engaged in their learning.  
 

An extra special welcome to all of our new families and our    
returning staff! We are sure you will enjoy being part of the 
Thomastown West Learning Community. I have met a lot of 
new families this week. If you haven’t done so already, 
please come and introduce yourself. Most days, you can 
find me before and aŌer school in the yard near the front 
of the school or the Junior Building. 
  

Did you know that the children’s teachers and their rooms 
were very well prepared for the beginning of the school 
year? You might have seen the many cars in the car park 
during the final week of holidays as the teaching staff 
worked very hard to make these preparaƟons. I’d like to 
congratulate the staff for their professionalism and thank 
them for the personal Ɵme they have used to ensure all 
was ready for our students.  
  

It has been absolutely wonderful, hearing the students 
talk about their new classes and their new teachers. I 
would like to congratulate all of the students who have 
been resilient during this Ɵme of change and transiƟon.  
  

Well done to all of the students who are living the School       
Values and wearing their school uniform. Our students look    
fantasƟc in their uniforms! It certainly gives our students a 
sense of belonging and a meaningful  connecƟon to our 
great school.  Please remember that black is not one of our 
school colours. Black shorts and black pants or leggings are 
not permiƩed. This is clearly documented in our TWPS 
School Uniform Policy. 
 

Have you noƟced how busy our office has been? I would 
like to acknowledge and thank Suzi and Sakina who have 
been working Ɵrelessly to ensure everything is geƫng 
done. Ladies, your Ɵme, effort and energy is very much 
appreciated. I’ve said it before and I’ll say it again, we      
literally could not funcƟon without you!! 
 

Grade 5/6 Students 
Due to the COVID outbreak at the end of last year, we were 
unable to assign classes for our 2022 Grade 5/6 students. 
This week, our Grade 5/6 students have parƟcipated in a 
transiƟon rotaƟon, so that we could finalise the grade 
structures which included the feedback from all students 
and teachers. I am so incredibly proud of our Grade 5/6          
students who have consistently lived our values! 

2022 IMPORTANT DATES: 



Covid may have postponed our annual Grade 5/6 CoƩage 
By the Sea Camp but we are thrilled that we have new 
dates: Monday 14/2/22 - Thursday 17 /2/22. The responses 
from families has been overwhelmingly posiƟve and we 
appreciate your understanding and flexibility with the date 
changes. Students and teachers are now enthusiasƟcally 
counƟng down the days unƟl camp!  
 

Preps 
We were very excited when our new Preps began their    
educaƟon journey yesterday! We would like to extend a 
very big welcome to our new Prep students and 
their families. It is lovely seeing you all with your big smiles 
and all of your enthusiasm. Remember, "Our imaginaƟon is 
the only limit to what we can hope to have in the                 
future") Charles F. KeƩering). Please note that Prep         
students do not aƩend school on Wednesday for the 
month of February. 
    

COVID-19 Update   
Thomastown West’s duty of care for all students, staff and 
parents is our highest priority at present.  
Three people with COVID-19 were at our school during the 
week. If your child is not experiencing COVID-19  
symptoms, they can conƟnue to aƩend school but should 
monitor for  symptoms. 
Students who show symptoms of COVID-19 cannot aƩend 
school and should get tested.  
For informaƟon on symptoms visit: hƩps://
www.coronavirus.vic.gov.au/symptoms-and-risks  
For more informaƟon on how to get tested visit: hƩps://
www.coronavirus.vic.gov.au/taking-test-covid-19 
 

COVID-19 RestricƟons  
Thomastown West PS requests support from our families 
to ensure no food items are sent to school for sharing 
amongst students (even if these items are individually 
wrapped). We understand the disappointment on this 
maƩer, parƟcularly in regards to celebraƟng birthdays, 
however we feel this presents a heightened risk to student 
safety and wellbeing. We will of course conƟnue to monitor 
this maƩer as the year unfolds. 
 

Staffing Update 
Room 5: CongratulaƟons Ms Samantha Rovtar! Samantha 
has successfully secured the Room 5 teaching posiƟon for 
the year.  
Room 20: Unfortunately, we were unable to appoint a 
teacher for Room 20 today. I understand that this may be 
frustraƟng and we may have high expectaƟons, your       
children’s learning and wellbeing is our priority!  Great 
news, Ms Erin ToŌ will remain with Room 20 unƟl the new 
teacher is appointed. The posiƟon will be adverƟsed again 
on the DET website and it is our hope they will begin      
Monday 28th February. 
 

Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund applicaƟons  
The Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund helps eligible         
families to cover the costs of school trips, camps and 
sporƟng acƟviƟes.  

If you have a valid means-tested concession card, such as 
a Veterans Affairs Gold Card, Centrelink Health Care Card 
or Pensioner Concession Card, or are a temporary foster 
parent, you may be eligible. There is also a special  
consideraƟon category for asylum seeker and refugee 
families. Payment amounts this year are $125.00 for  
eligible primary school students. Payments are made  
direct to the school to use towards expenses relaƟng to 
camps, excursions and sporƟng acƟviƟes for the benefit of 
your child.  
 
If you applied for CSEF through our school last year, you 
do not need to complete an applicaƟon form this year, 
unless there has been a change in your family 
circumstances. If you would like to apply for the first Ɵme, 
please contact the school office on 9397 5722 and ask for 
an applicaƟon form.  
You can also download the form, and find out more about 
the program and eligibility, on the Department of  
EducaƟon and Training’s Camps, Sports and Excursions 
Fund web page. Check with the school office if you are 
unsure, and please return completed forms to the school 
office as soon as possible.  
 
Privacy Policy  
Our school collects, uses, discloses and stores student and 
parent personal informaƟon for standard school funcƟons 
or where permiƩed by law, as stated in the Schools’  
Privacy Policy. Please take Ɵme to remind yourself of the 
school’s collecƟon statement, found on our website:  
hƩps://www.thomwestps.vic.edu.au/page/101 or hƩps://
www.educaƟon.vic.gov.au/Pages/
schoolsprivacypolicy.aspx  
 
 
2022 PARENT PAYMENT ARRANGEMENTS  
Schools provide students with free instrucƟon to fulfil the 
standard Victorian curriculum and we want to assure you 
that all contribuƟons are voluntary. Nevertheless, the  
ongoing support of our families ensures that our school 
can offer the best possible educaƟon and support for our 
students. Within our school this support has allowed us to 
provide a wider offering of subjects and special curriculum 
experiences; enhanced digital learning opportuniƟes;  
faster WIFI and internet and the recent upgrade of our 
outdoor sheltered area. We genuinely value your  
contribuƟons in supporƟng our school’s programs and 
resources.  
 
For further informaƟon on the Department’s Parent  
Payments Policy please see our school website: 
hƩps://www.thomwestps.vic.edu.au/page/143  
 

Financial Support for Families 
Thomastown West Primary School understands that some 
families may experience financial difficulty and offers a 
range of support opƟons, including: 



 
Please  

provide a 
mask for your 
child to bring 

ü the Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund (CSEF) 
ü Flexible Payment Arrangements 
ü Smith Family Scholarships 
ü State Schools Relief vouchers 
For a confidenƟal discussion about accessing these     
services, or if you would like to discuss alternaƟve      
payment arrangements, phone 03 9465 4317  to make 
an appointment with: 
 

Sandi Young, Principal sandi.young@educaƟon.vic.gov.au
 and/or    
Suzi Ilic, Business Manager suzanne.ilic@educaƟon.vic.gov.au 
  
Brain Food 

At our school we encourage all chil-
dren to have ‘brain food’ and eat fruit 
and/or vegetables during the long 
learning sessions. If you have joined 
me for a tour of our school, you will 
know how passionate we are about  
student engagement,  wellbeing and 
inclusion!  This focus on eaƟng fruit 

and/or vegetables, as well as  drinking water, supports 
student learning. Thank you to the parents who have 
already made sure that their children have plenty ‘brain 
food’ and water!  
 
FREE Family Fun Night  
 

We hope that you join us on Thursday evening! When 
we last held a KABOOM sports FAMILY FUN NIGHT in 
2019,  EVERYONE had an amazing Ɵme!!! 
 

If you would like to enjoy your picnic dinner,                
we  encourage you to arrive at school at 6:00pm.  
 

The Kaboom Sports and Games begin at 6:30pm.  
 

Due to Covid-19 TWPS will not provide a BBQ this year. 
TWPS will provide drinks and icy poles for you to              
purchase. *Please remember to bring your own picnic 
dinner for your family and something comfortable to sit 
on. 
 
 

EducaƟon is Powerful,  Student Voice MaƩers, 
Teachers Make a Difference   
&  Every Day of  Learning Counts!  
 
Sandi Young 
Principal 











Thursday 10th February 

6:00pm Picnic dinner 

6:30pm Kaboom Sports 







Hello everyone! 

 
Welcome back to school! It’s been great hearing about all the exciƟng things the children did over school holidays.  

I’ve noƟced the start of the new year has both been an exciƟng Ɵme, and a Ɵme of uncertainty and worry. RestricƟons have been 
eased and our school, home and social lives have returned to something resembling normal. We don’t know if we are going to 
experience another lockdown, or another variant or what other things might come up this year unexpectedly.  

So how can you support your children’s mental health throughout the year?  

What strategies can parents and teachers use as we navigate through another possibly unpredicted year.  

1. Parents, look aŌer yourself: While it’s natural to be concerned about your children, looking aŌer your own needs will put 
you in a beƩer posiƟon to support those you care about. 

2. Keep the conversaƟon open: Constantly changing regulaƟons and restricƟons, and rules around reopening can make     
children more anxious. Help your children feel more in control by providing them with clear, up-to-date and age-
appropriate informaƟon about the pandemic and restricƟons. Make sure you are geƫng informaƟon from a reliable source 
such as government websites or World Health OrganisaƟon 

3. Support your children in following rules: Be a good role model by following the local regulaƟons yourself. Model flexibility 
and problem-solving by showing how you adjust your daily life in response to changing regulaƟons and restricƟons. 

4. Accept your children’s emoƟons: It’s normal for children to feel a wide range of strong emoƟons at different points during 
the pandemic. You can help your children cope with these by asking how they feel and listening to what they are saying. 
You can also be paƟent with your children, and reassuring that they will get through it.  

5. Help your children work out what they can and can’t control: Encourage them to focus on what they can control (like 
wearing masks, saniƟzing etc..) but need to accept they can’t control other people’s behaviour.  

6. Establish rouƟnes: RouƟnes can help people feel more organised, in control, safe and secure. Set Ɵme for homework, 
meals, snacks, physical acƟvity, free Ɵme and socialisaƟon. Its also incredibly important to set regular sleep rouƟnes.  

7. Adjust your expectaƟons: With the changes and uncertainty you may need to adjust expectaƟons. Focus on emoƟonal and 
physical wellbeing rather than perfecƟon or high producƟvity.  

8. Look for silver linings: Try to convey confidence that things will improve over Ɵme and encourage opƟmism and hope.  
Showing compassion, empathy and kindness can also benefit your children, encourage them to take opportuniƟes to help 
outers when they can. 

 

Don’t be afraid to seek professional help for yourself or your children if you are struggling.  

Talk to your GP or school if you need extra support. 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Angelique Vardis 

Student Wellbeing 



Term 1  Week 2 Student Attendance Report  
As part of the Department of EducaƟon Every Day Counts iniƟaƟve, schools report aƩendance in percentages.           
The Government regard 95% as the minimum saƟsfactory aƩendance  for a school student.   

The percentages in the table below indicates the average aƩendance for each class for this week.  

The shaded boxes  below indicate which classroom has the highest level of aƩendance for their year level.  

Every day of learning really does count! 
At TWPS we want every child to achieve their full potenƟal and we know that parents share this goal. 
There is a clear l ink between good aƩendance and educaƟonal achievement.  If your child is not in 
school, on Ɵme, as oŌen as possible they will be missing out on many important parts of their  
educaƟon.                       Why is regular aƩendance at school important?  

Regular school aƩendance will mean that your child has a beƩer chance in life. Your child will achieve 
beƩer when they go to school all day, every school day...  

üthey learn beƩer    üthey make friends       üthey are happier    üthey have a brighter future  

If your child is sick, of course it is appropriate to keep your child at home but  

 
 

Prep This Week Year 3/4 This Week 

Room 2 84% Room 9 76% 

Room 3 83% Room 10 90% 

Year 1/2 This Week Room 11 75% 

Room 5 82% Room 12 73% 

Room  6 81% Year 5/6 This Week 

Room 19 75% Room 15 89% 

Room 20 71% Room 17 78% 

    Room 18 73% 





FRIENDLY REMINDER: ALL STUDENTS MUST WEAR THEIR HATS FROM MONDAY. 



 Available on Wednesday & Fridays only  
*Online Orders ONLY No Cash payments accepted* 







 
OUR UNIFORM SHOP 

 



 









What does Parentline do: 
Qualified counsellors are available to: 
· talk about any issues to do with parenƟng and your relaƟonships with your child 
· help you with ways to cope and be a posiƟve parent 
· help with your family's wellbeing and resilience 
· connect you with services in your area. 
 
Your call 
· Parentline respects your privacy. Your call is confidenƟal and anonymous. 
· Calls are not Ɵme limited and you can call back as oŌen as you need. 
· Parentline’s qualified and experienced counsellors have social work or psychology backgrounds. You 

can ask for a male or female counsellor and ask to speak to the same counsellor if you call back again. 
· Parentline can assist non-English speaking parents and carers connect to a translaƟng and inter-

preƟng service. 
· If you're hearing impaired, you can call Parentline using the NaƟonal Relay Service. 
· Calls from a landline are charged at a local call rate. Mobile call rates will depend on your network 

provider. Check with your provider if you're unsure. 
We are happy to call you back to minimise the cost to you. If you choose a call back, we will ring back and 
you'll be placed at the front of the queue unƟl you're connected with the next available counsellor. 
 
Some reasons to ring Parentline 
We can discuss a range of issues about parenƟng, including: 
· child behaviour and development 
· parent / carer child relaƟonships 
· educaƟon 
· bullying 
· living with teenagers 
· family violence 

Parentline 
Parentline is a phone service for parents and carers of         
children from birth to 18 years old. We offer confidenƟal and 
anonymous counselling and support on parenƟng issues.  




